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Weekly Newsletter – 26th January 2023 
 

Yarmouth C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love 

where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● DETERMINATION ● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Letters Home 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target   100% 

Attendance This Week 

 

91.28% 

 

Attendance This Year 91.39% 

http://fosay.co.uk/
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Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Community 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

26th January – U11’s football match at home 

27th January – Cove Class Assembly 

9th February – school disco 

13th February -Half term 

20th February – Back to school 

13th March – School Nurse to see Beach, Cove and Solent 

class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The holy spirit produces this 

kind of fruit for our lives: 

Love, Joy, 

Peace, Patience 

Kindness, Goodness 

Faithfulness, Gentleness 

And Self Control 

-Galatians:22-23 

Football fixtures 

Thursday 26th January 23 – U11’s football at home 

Teacher strikes 

As you aware, the NEU union industrial strikes are 

due to take place on: 

Wed 1st Feb 

Thurs 2nd March 

Wed 15th March  

Thurs 16th March 

Please look out for communication from the school 

and please be prepared for potential disruption. 

 

Sharing Assembly 

Cove Class – Friday 27th January 

at 9am 
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Birthdays 

23rd Jan – 29th Jan 2023 

Tilly 

Callum 

Bella 

Happy birthday to you all! 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to you all! 

 

Gold Awards 

 

Last week’s Gold Award winners are: 

 

Beach Class: Tyler, Bella and Ada 

 

Cove Class: Bonnie, William, Jack and Noah 

 

Bay Class: Kai, Lily and Phoebe 

 

River Class: Poppie-Mae, Scarlett and Frankie 

 

Coast Class: Jay, Ethan and Olly 

 

Solent Class: Kai, Scarlet, Evangeline and Summer 

 

Ocean Class: Imogen, Reece, Ryleigh and Archie 

 
 

 



   

  Page 4 of 9 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Little Stars Pre School 

What have Little Stars been up to this week…… 

This week Little Stars Preschool have been making the most of the cold spell with the children 

creating ice swamps and rainbows! They had loads of fun cracking & melting the ice, making 

lots of discoveries such as golden treasure hidden inside the ice! 

 

It's also been busy at Little Stars doctor’s surgery, thankfully the children accepted walk in 

 appointments & were quick to make our Head teacher Mrs Grainger feel much better! 

 

Well done Little Stars 
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School disco 

We will be holding a school disco on Thursday 

February 9th. Please see details below: 

 

KS1 - Reception, YR 1 and YR 2 

3.15pm -4.15pm 

Children can bring in a change of clothes for the 

disco should they wish and will be able to change at 

school and go straight into the disco. 

Please collect your children from the main entrance 

at 4.15 pm. 

 

KS2 - 430pm - 6pm 

Children will enter and exit the disco through the main 

entrance. 

Children at booster club may change and go straight 

into disco should they wish to. 

 

 

Central Disco have kindly donated a free disco to the 

school so the PTA are able to offer the disco free to all 

children. 

We will however have: 

A tattoo station 

A nail bar 

Snacks 

Squash refill station (please bring own bottle!) 

 

All of these will be at a charge and ask children to 

bring no more than £3. 

 

Should you wish your child to come to the disco, 

please book them in via the office. 

School car park 

Please can we remind you that the 

school carpark is for Yarmouth school 

staff and Little stars Preschool staff 

only. Please find alternative parking 

arrangements offsite. Parking permits 

for Moa place are available from the 

school office. 

Chartwells Meal Increase 

 
As you are all aware, the cost of fuel, 

National Minimum Wage and food has 

all increased recently.  With this in mind, 

we are advising you that the cost of a 

school meal will increase from £2.40 to 

£2.55 with effect from Monday 30th Jan-

uary 2023. 

 

Please remember that children in years 

R, 1 and 2 will still receive a free meal un-

der the Universal Free School Meal 

scheme. 

 

For families whose financial circum-

stances have changed, please remem-

ber that you are able to apply for Free 

School Meals via the IWCC.  Please fol-

low the link below to complete the 

online application form 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/Other-

Services/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-

and-Upwards 

If you do not have access to the internet 

and would prefer a paper application 

form, please contact the school office. 

 

 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
https://www.iow.gov.uk/Council/OtherServices/Free-School-Meals/Key-Stage-3-and-Upwards
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Why high attendance is important for education 

As a parent/carer you want the best for your children. Having a good education is an 

important factor in opening up more opportunities in adult life. Did you know that: 

 • a child who is absent a day of school per week misses an equivalent of two years of 

their school life 

• 90% of young people with absence rates below 85% fail to achieve five or more good 

grades of GCSE and around one third achieve no GCSEs at all 

• poor examination results limit young people’s options and poor attendance suggests 

to colleges and employers that these students are unreliable 

All absence at any stage leads to gaps in your child’s learning. This in turn can: 

• mean that they fall behind in work 

• affect their motivation 

• affect their enjoyment of learning 

• lead to poor behaviour 

• affect their ability to have or keep friendships. 

Supporting your child's school attendance 

Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those 

around them and you as parents/carers set the standards and expectations for your 

child. 

For hints, tips and advice on how you can support your child with their school 

attendance, check out the website: www.iow.gov.uk/schoolattendance 
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